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     Term 4                         21 November 2024       Week 6                 

GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

Respect          Responsibility          Resilience 
 

 

 

TERM 4 DATES 
 

Friday 22 November 
 

Colour Run 
 

Thursday 28 November 
 

Assembly at 1.00pm 
 

Friday 6 December 
 

Mini-Fete 
 

Wednesday 11 December 
 

Presentation Night @ the 
Goulburn Workers Club 
 

Wednesday 18 December 
 

Last day for students 
 

 

2025 TERM DATES 
 

First to last days for students 
 
 

Term 1 Thursday 6 February to Friday 11 April 

Term 2 Wednesday 30 April to Friday 4 July 

Term 3 Tuesday 22 July to Friday 26 September 

Term 4 Tuesday 14 October to Friday 19 December 
 

 

School development days 
 

Term 1 Friday 31 January to Wednesday 5 February 

Term 2 Monday 28 April to Tuesday 29 April 

Term 3 Monday 21 July 

Term 4 Monday 13 October 



 

 

  

  

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
   
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Message 
 

We certainly had a busy time last week! Congratulations to our Stage 2 and 3 students for 
their outstanding behaviour and positive attitude during their major excursions last week. 
On behalf of the students, parents and myself, I would like to thank the teachers for their 
meticulous planning and organisation.  
 
Yesterday we held the last of our Kindergarten Orientation sessions. Meeting our newest 
Goulburn East students is a special time for us. We have been getting to know our new 
students and their families in preparation for an exciting year ahead in 2025.  
 
As we near the end of 2024, I am planning for 2025. If you know that your child will not be 
attending Goulburn East next year (apart from 2024 Year 6 students), could you please 
contact the office to let me know. This will help greatly as I start to plan classes, staffing, 
support, key dates and events for next year. 
 
Have a lovely week 
 
Charmian Cribb 



 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
  

Data Collection! 
 

1/2L have been learning all about data and different ways 
to graph data. They decided they wanted to discover what 
3Js favourite playground equipment was, so they surveyed 
every student in 3J and used tally marks to count their 
answers. The students in 3J then used their bar graph 
expertise to help 1/2L graph their findings onto a bar graph. 
It was amazing to see how well the students worked 
together and by no surprise at all the monkey bars were 
3Js favourite playground equipment. 
 

Amazing work 1/2L and 3J.           Miss Spillane 
 



 

 

1/2 League Tag Gala Day 
 

On Tuesday 12 November,  students from 1/2L and 1/2M excitedly boarded the bus to North Park for a 
fun-filled day. They were welcomed by the enthusiastic coaching staff of the Canberra Raiders, who led 
them through a variety of engaging warm-up activities, including an energetic dance party! 
 

The students then participated in four thrilling games of league tag against teams from Goulburn South 
and St. Peter and Paul's schools. It was a day full of laughter, teamwork, and skill-building, all enjoyed 
under the (very) warm sun. The experience not only enhanced our football abilities but also fostered new 
friendships, making it a memorable outing for everyone involved.     Mr Manning & Mrs Meindl  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rocks 
 

On Wednesday 13 November 2024 I woke up at 6:02 with a big shock on my face. 

Years 3 and 4 were going on a big excursion to the Rocks. I jumped out of bed and 

got my clothes out of my dresser. I went to my bathroom. I got dressed, brushed my 

teeth and left. 
 

When I got to school I waited for the bus. When the bus came I felt like I was in a 

dream. I saw a double-decker bus! When I got on the bus I put my bags on the 

bottom floor and we got to sit at the top level. I sat next to Sophie and we had lots 

of fun. It was chaos up the back. I don’t even want to explain it! 
 

When we got to Sydney we went to the Big Dig and learnt about three convicts, 

Anne Armsden, George Cribb and Margaret Byrne. Anne was a highway robber, 

George was in possession of fake money and Margaret stole from her mistress. Anne 

got sent to Norfolk Island, George was sentenced to 14 years transportation and 

Margaret had 7 years of transportation.   
 

Then we had lunch at Circular Quay. Then we went to The Rocks Discovery Museum. 

Our beloved Principal Mrs Cribb told us to find Cribb Lane and Kendell Lane. We 

found both of them! 
 

When it was time to go home, we hopped back on the double-decker bus and rode 

home. We made it back to school and that was our big excursion!  

By Ellie Chamberlain 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 3 Camp to Katomba and Bathurst 
 

Week 5 was an exciting time for Stage 3 as we headed off to Bathurst for camp. The adventure began bright 
and early on Wednesday morning, with students departing at 6:30am. 
 

Our first stop was the breathtaking Three Sisters in the Blue Mountains, where students had a chance to 
stretch their legs and take in the stunning views. From there, we ventured to Scenic World, enjoying the thrill of 
the Cableway over the Jamison Valley, which offered a bird's-eye view of the National Park. The iconic Scenic 
Railway—known as the world’s steepest—was a highlight, with plenty of excitement (and some screams!) as it 
carried us to the boardwalks of the rainforest. Exploring the ancient tree ferns and other native flora was a 
treat, and the Skyway ride back to the top added to the day's adventure. Luckily, we dodged the rain, with the 
storm rolling in just as we started lunch. 
 

That evening, we arrived in Bathurst and ended the day with a cozy campfire, complete with marshmallows 
and an attempt of some singing. 
 

Day 2: A Step Back in Time 
 

Thursday was all about the Gold Rush era. Students discovered what life was like for gold miners, learned how 
to pan for gold (with many lucky enough to take home their finds), and explored the role of the Blacksmith. 
Some even became Blacksmith Apprentices, watching a fire poker come to life. The day continued with mud 
brick-making, damper cooking, and traditional games. The boomerang activities, including throwing and 
decorating, were a hit! After dinner, we enjoyed a relaxed movie night before heading to bed. 
 

Day 3: Wrapping Up the Adventure 
 

On our final day, we drove around the iconic Mount Panorama race track, with Ms. Charnley providing lively 
commentary. The Mineral and Fossil Museum was another highlight, sparking fascination with its incredible 
mineral displays and preserved insects in resin. Our last stop was Ben Chifley’s home, where students got a 
glimpse into life in the past and even had the chance to play a pianola. 
 

The camp was a wonderful success, with students thoroughly enjoying themselves and learning so much along 
the way. A special mention to our Stage 3 students, who were complimented by all our tour guides for their 
excellent behaviour—we couldn’t be prouder! 
 

A huge thank you to Mr. Manning and Ms. Charnley for their efforts in making this unforgettable experience 
possible for our students.         Mrs Martin 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Containers Wanted 
 

If you need to get rid of any ice-cream containers, 
like this one, we will take them. 
 

We are looking to make a succulent garden  
and need to collect lots of 2 litre blue ribbon 
containers. If you can help, please give them 
to Mrs Pattison. 
 

Thank you 
 

 

Santa’s Corner is back at Goulburn 

Workers Club to make it easier for all 

letters to make their way to the North 

Pole this Christmas! Write your letter 

for Santa, and drop it in the Mailbox at 

McKell Reception, remembering to 

include your return address so Santa 

can write back. While you’re here, take 

a photo in front of our beautiful 

fireplace. The mailbox will be going 

back to the North Pole on Friday 

13 December, so make sure to have 

your letters in! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goulburn Regional Art Gallery 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Bookings: via 

email artgallery@goulburn.nsw.gov.

au or phone (02) 4823 4494 
 

mailto:artgallery@goulburn.nsw.gov.au?subject=Art%20Club%20bookings&body=Dear%20Education%20Officer%20Samantha%20Wiltshire%20and%20Goulburn%20Regional%20Art%20Gallery%20team%2C%20%0A%0AI%20would%20like%20to%20book%20%5Binsert%20full%20name(s)%20of%20participant(s)%20here%5D%0A%20%0Awho%20is%20currently%20in%20%5Bprimary%20school%20OR%20high%20school%5D%20%0A%0Ainto%20%5BAfternoon%20Art%20Club%20Wednesday%20OR%20Afternoon%20Art%20Club%20Thursday%20OR%20High%20School%20Afternoon%20Art%20Club%20Friday%5D%0A%0AKind%20regards%20%5BYour%20full%20name%2C%20email%20address%20and%20best%20contact%20phone%20number%5D%0A
mailto:artgallery@goulburn.nsw.gov.au?subject=Art%20Club%20bookings&body=Dear%20Education%20Officer%20Samantha%20Wiltshire%20and%20Goulburn%20Regional%20Art%20Gallery%20team%2C%20%0A%0AI%20would%20like%20to%20book%20%5Binsert%20full%20name(s)%20of%20participant(s)%20here%5D%0A%20%0Awho%20is%20currently%20in%20%5Bprimary%20school%20OR%20high%20school%5D%20%0A%0Ainto%20%5BAfternoon%20Art%20Club%20Wednesday%20OR%20Afternoon%20Art%20Club%20Thursday%20OR%20High%20School%20Afternoon%20Art%20Club%20Friday%5D%0A%0AKind%20regards%20%5BYour%20full%20name%2C%20email%20address%20and%20best%20contact%20phone%20number%5D%0A


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


